GJ Code Standardization User Group and Clerk’s User Group 
Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, December 19th , 2007
Attendees:  Mary Bellefeuille, Andy Dowdle, Audrey Macdonald, Ed Bradford, Carolyn Farley, Lorraine Back, Sue Hall, Beverly Frame, Gordon Mulleneaux, Jeanne Hicks, Debbie Stevens, Debbie Young,  Odette Apodaca,  and Rene Braner.
1) Civil Cover Sheets 
Update: Carrie advised that an effort is underway at the AOC to review Civil Cover sheets in order to be standardized in the future.   This civil cover sheet draft would be reviewed by this committee prior to scheduling implementation.  The committee requested plenty of lead time for programming and training.  Carrie will keep this as a pending agenda item so that updates will be provided as soon as any information is supplied.

2) Payment event for $18 miscellaneous fee 

Update: Carrie advised the committee that she and Patrick McGrath are meeting with several CMS team members on 12/26/07 to learn more about financial processing in AmCad.  This training will assist the committee on how to structure the miscellaneous $18 fee used by the courts.  Carrie will report the results at the next meeting.
3) New case category/case type, etc for “Wire Tap” 

Update: After discussion, the team suggested changing the Standardization Case Category “SW – Search Warrant” to “SW - Special Warrant”.  Also, new “Special Warrant” case types should be added under this category.   Gordon and Beverly will send a list of recommended case types to Carrie to compile for the next meeting.
4) New Rule 65.2 added to Arizona Rules of Civil Procedure 

Update: Carrie advised that “C58” Aztec code has been reserved for the new case type “NCC – Employer Sanction.”   Also, this will be added in the Standardization (AmCad) tables under the “Civil” Case Category as a new case type.  A discussion was held surrounding the fees, if any, that would apply to the respondent.  Carrie will forward the inquiry to the appropriate experts at the AOC, and will report back to the committee as soon as any information is supplied.   Also, new event codes for implementation in Aztec and the Standardization report are recommended:  “Order Suspending Business License,” “Order Revoking Business License,” and “Order Terminating Business License Suspension.”  These codes will be reviewed for approval at the next meeting.
New Business:  Beverly Frame asked the committee’s opinion regarding the need to track DNA testing under 13-610(L) and (M).  After a discussion, the following new events were recommended:  “Order Revoke DNA,” “Order Expunge DNA,” and “Petition Expunge DNA.”  Carrie will add this to the next meeting’s agenda for review and final approval.
Next meeting:  January 9, 2008 (January 2, 2008 meeting is cancelled.)
